

Liberal Democrats 8-10 Great George Street London SW1P 3AE

Jacob Moroza-Rasmussen ALDE Party aisbl Rue d'Idalie 11 - box 2 1050 Brussels, Belgium

2nd October 2019

Dear Secretary General

On behalf of the United Kingdom Liberal Democrats, I have pleasure in nominating Baroness Sal Brinton, our outgoing Party President, as a candidate for Vice President of the ALDE Bureau.

Baroness Brinton, in her role as our President, has regularly attended ALDE Party Congresses, and is a convinced European and Internationalist. She is, of course, well known in the Liberal Family in Europe and worldwide.

As a senior political figure in the United Kingdom, she has defended our membership of the European Union and contributed to our standing as the only major, united Remain Party in the Union.

She is keen to use her skills for the benefit of ALDE and its member parties and I fully endorse her candidature.

Kind regards

Jo Swinson MP

Liberal Democrat Party Leader